More experienced members help out those new to the pastime in finding and identifying birds both by sight and sound. Novices are, therefore, very welcome.

Members who are interested in any trip should e-mail or telephone the day before to confirm details.  An email reminder will usually be sent a week before the trip.

This year we are thinking of planning a short indoor session if bad weather forces a cancellation on the day. It will be aimed at improving identification skills and will be at Richard’s or Louise’s house. 

Reports on past meetings can be found on the Sandbach U3A website www.sandbachu3a.org.uk.  Anyone keen to share photos or comments about our days out is encouraged to use the web site to post items of interest. Please ask one of the leaders for details on how to do this.
Requirements

Packed lunch and drinks 




We usually take a packed lunch and a hot drink, as many destinations are “light” on facilities (see programme for details)

Binoculars and/or telescope

You will eventually need your own binoculars but new members may be able to borrow some to begin with.  Two or three members also usually bring telescopes to enable participants to get “up close and personal” with distant birds.

Warm/waterproof clothing and footwear 

RSPB Membership pass (if applicable)

WWT Membership Pass (if applicable)

Notebook and field guide

Mobile Phone

It is recommended that you programme in an ICE number.  In Case of Emergency, a number which can be quickly found and used to contact a family member or friend

50p per person per outing goes to U3A funds
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Sandbach U3A Birdwatching 2014/20115      

Leaders


Leader Richard Howells 
01270-764882    07833 644902 richard.tawnies@sky.com
Admin Louise Adams 

01270-760033     07776 205304  wladams2004@yahoo.co.uk
Mobile numbers have been included to enable members to stay in touch,

if, for instance, they are late to a rendezvous, or cannot find the rest of

the group.

Venues 
Our birdwatching outings have been chosen to provide a wide variety of habitats and thus, hopefully, a wide variety of birds for members to view. Most have water and water birds, whether coastal or inland. Inevitably, to access the better sites, some travelling is undertaken, and distances and estimated travelling times have been added to the programme overleaf. For comparison, destinations on previous programmes have been: Woolston Eyes 21 miles, Marbury Park  16 miles and Carsington Water  43 miles.  We shall aim to be home by late afternoon/early evening – precise times will depend on the group, the weather and the birds. The destinations listed overleaf may change due to weather conditions or other factors.

Our  December meeting will be a pre-Christmas pub lunch after a short  stroll round Sandbach Flashes looking for local birds .  We also hope to be able to offer the chance for a 4 night away trip to Dorset in March  2015       which will be open to Birdwatchers and their partners.

Organisation
The U3A Birdwatching Group operates on a co-operative basis, with members pooling cars for transport and sharing petrol costs. Journey cost is calculated using a rate of 20p per mile divided by number in car.

On the basis that the early bird catches the worm, and therefore that the early birdwatcher catches the bird, we like to set off at 08.30. We meet at Richard's house 41, Tatton Drive, where there is free on-street parking.  The group will normally meet this year on 4th Wednesday of every month.  
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